SYMPHONYfPARK

July 25, 2022

Joe Blewitt

Jackson Shaw

4890 Alpha Road Ste 100
Dallas, TX 75244

Re: Symphony Park AC by Marriott/Element Hotel
Dear Joe,

The Symphony Park Design Review Committee (SPDRC) met on July 21st to review the AC by
Marriott Construction Documents submitted June 16th, 2022. SPDRC approves the plans as
submitted.

We look forward to seeing the construction start!
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Tracy Reich, Chairwoman
The VY phony Park Design Review Committee

cc. Michelle Wheeler, Jackson Shaw
Julie Quisenberry, CLV
Michael Howe, CLV
Jeremy Leavitt, CLV
Jim McRae, Design Workshop
Mark Rex, CLV






